


Subject: PM NED - final 6 shortlist
Date: 30 September 2024 12:51:00

Dear 
 
All postmasters will be receiving a link and unique reference today to log into Civica’s
independent portal to access details of the final 6 postmasters who have been shortlisted for the
2 PM NED roles, after several stages of eligibility criteria, independent interviews and due
diligence checks.
 
For your reference the final 6 candidates are (in alphabetical order):
 

 
Regards
 
 

Head of Postmaster Engagement
 

 
100 Wood Street
London, EC2V 7ER
 
postoffice.co.uk
 

 



Caution: This email has been sent by an external contact. Please take care when clicking
links or opening attachments. When in doubt, please use the "Report Phishing" button.

Subject: RE: Incoming Postmaster NEDs - status of Shareholder approval
Date: 14 November 2024 12:24:00

Many thanks   Just checking in to see if there is any news as yet?  Conscious that the
10 business day period for taking a decision has passed and I also understand that we are
receiving a lot of queries from the network, given the election took place a month ago.  If we can
help at all with any queries/ work through issues please do let me know.
 
Best,
 

 

Group Company Secretary
 
100 Wood Street,
London, EC2V 7ER
postoffice.co.uk
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  
Sent: Monday, November 11, 2024 12:48 PM

 

 

Subject: Re: Incoming Postmaster NEDs - status of Shareholder approval
 

Classification: Confidential

 

 
Hi  - I chased on fri to no avail so will do so again now!
 



 
Sent: Monday, November 11, 2024 12:14:00 PM

 

 

Subject: RE: Incoming Postmaster NEDs - status of Shareholder approval
 

Classification: Confidential

 
Many thanks   Could I trouble you to please let me know if there has been any
movement on this approval?
 
Best,
 

 
 

Group Company Secretary
 
100 Wood Street,
London, EC2V 7ER
postoffice.co.uk
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  
Sent: Friday, November 8, 2024 10:42 AM

 

 

Subject: RE: Incoming Postmaster NEDs - status of Shareholder approval
 

Classification: Confidential

 



Caution: This email has been sent by an external contact. Please take care when clicking
links or opening attachments. When in doubt, please use the "Report Phishing" button.

 
Hi  – we haven’t had a readout from the minister yet so I will chase his private office again
this morning
 

 

  
Sent: Friday, November 8, 2024 10:26 AM

 

 

Subject: RE: Incoming Postmaster NEDs - status of Shareholder approval
 

Classification: Confidential

 
Hi 
 
I hope you’re well. 
 
In  absence are you able to advise in relation to the below please?
 
Many thanks,
 

 

Group Company Secretary
 
100 Wood Street,
London, EC2V 7ER
postoffice.co.uk
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  



Sent: Friday, November 8, 2024 10:25 AM
 
 

Subject: Incoming Postmaster NEDs - status of Shareholder approval
 
Hi 
 
I hope you’re keeping well.
 
Are you able to advise on the status of Shareholder approval please in relation to our application
to appoint the proposed incoming Postmaster NEDs?
 
Many thanks,
 

 

Group Company Secretary
 
100 Wood Street,
London, EC2V 7ER
postoffice.co.uk
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 





proactive steps Post Office are taking to minimise the possibility of NFSP launching any
challenges this time around with respect to candidate eligibility, as they had raised in the
previous process.
Would be grateful if you could please revert back to me this week as we will need this to
progress the approval chain.
Thanks again for all your help.
Best,

UK Government Investments

1 Victoria St​reet, London, SW1H 0ET

www.ukgi.org.uk
Follow ​​​o​n ​​

  
Sent: 07 December 2023 15:02

 

 

Subject: Notice under Article 8.3(A)(ii): Postmaster Non-Executive Director Recruitment - Post
Office Limited
Dear colleagues
Further to the exchange below, please accept this email as notice under Article 8.3(A)(ii)
of an application by POL to seek the consent of the Shareholder to commence an
appointment process for two new Postmaster NED’s to join the Post Office Board to fill
the vacancies that will arise on Saf Ismail and Elliot Jacobs departure from the Board.
To ensure some continuity to the Board and to provide for a reasonable handover
period between existing and new Postmaster NEDs, Post Office Limited Nominations
Committee agreed that a staggered step down and appointment approach would be
preferable.

It was therefore agreed that one of the newly recruited Postmaster NEDs would take up 
their post in June 2024 whilst at the same time, one of our incumbent Postmaster NEDs 
steps down. Twelve months later, the second Postmaster NED would take their place on 
the Board and the other incumbent Postmaster NED would step down. 

To facilitate this approach, we will also apply for a 1-year extension to the term of the 
Postmaster NED who will continue in role, once the Nominations Committee has 
determined which of the incumbent Postmaster NEDs will remain in role.
Following the approval of our Nominations Committee on 28 November 2023, please
find attached a letter and associated appendices from our Chair to Minister Hollinrake, in
which Shareholder consent is sought for:

the proposed Postmaster NED role description;
the proposed recruitment process and timetable;
the constitution of an interview panel the members of which will be approved by
the Post Office Limited Nominations Committee when identified; and
the appointment of an external agency to support the search.

Best regards





Thanks again for all your help.
Best,

UK Government Investments

1 Victoria St​reet, London, SW1H 0ET

www.ukgi.org.uk
Follow ​​​o​n ​​

 

 

 

 










